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Notice of Public Hearing
CITY OF oCALA
Community Development Block GRANT (cdbg) cONSOLIDATED ANNUAL
PERFORMANCE EVALUATION Report for FY 2022-2023

Notice to Citizens:

The City of Ocala receives federal entitlement funds annually from the Department of
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) through the Community Development Block
Grant (CDBG). The City of Ocala must demonstrate how activities implemented with
these funds address Strategic Plan objectives and priorities identified in the Consolidated
Plan. The Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) includes
a summary of programmatic accomplishments and an assessment of progress toward
meeting the priority needs and specific objectives identified in the Consolidated Plan.
Public Meeting: A Public Meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 12, 2023, during
the monthly Governor's West Ocala Neighborhood Revitalization Council, Inc. The
meeting will be conducted via Zoom. The link to attend the meeting is: https:/zoom.
us/j/98442851356 7pwd=ZWRHOC9EaDBEMVkKNDSzYrbDBoMIY5Zz08 The meeting
D is 984 4285 1356.

Public Hearing:

A Public Hearing will be held at 4:.00 p.m. on Tuesday, December 19, 2023, at the
regularly scheduled City Council Meeting at City Hall, located at 110 SE Watula Avenue,
Ocala, FL 34471. The public may submit written comments regarding the 2022-2023
CAPER to the Community Development Services Department located at 201 SE 3rd
Street, Second Floor, Ocala, FL 34471 or email jhaynes@ocala.gov.

Public Comment Period:

As required by HUD, the 2022-2023 CAPER will be available for public review and
comment beginning 8:00 am. Monday, November 27, 2023 through 5:00 p.m. Friday,
December 15, 2023, during normal office hours, at the Community Development
Services Department located at 201 SE 3 rd Street, Second Floor, Ocala, FL 34471, The
report may also be viewed on the City of Ocala’s website, www.ocalafl.gov.

For additional information, please contact the Community Development Services
Department at (352) 629-8312. If reasonable accommodation is needed to participate
in this meeting, please contact the Community Development Services Department, a
minimum of 48 hours in advance, so that arrangements can be made, by calling (352)
629-8312.
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